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Cumberland County ABC Board

October 9, 2017
Regular Meeting

Main Office, 1705 Owen Drive, Fayetteville, NC 28304

PRESENT:
Wade Hardin, Chairman


Bob Lewis, Vice-Chairman

Frances Jackson, Board Member


Tammy Sinclair, Board Member


Kenneth Edge, Board Member


Ad Winters, Attorney


David Horne, General Manager


Bill Belvin, Chief Law Enforcement


Carolyn Parker, Finance Officer/Secretary
Mr. Hardin called the meeting of the Cumberland County Alcoholic Beverage Control Board to order at 6:00 PM.

Mr. Hardin asked were there any agenda adjustments.  Mr. Horne requested that Item 9, Closed Session, be removed from the agenda.
Mr. Hardin asked were there any announcements.  Mr. Horne announced that the NABCA Conference is scheduled for May 21 – 24, 2018 in Phoenix, AZ. 
Required Reading
Mr. Hardin read the required reading statutes GS 18B-201. The Board members did not have any conflicts of interest pertaining to the meeting.  

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of September 11, 2017 minutes.
MOTION: Mr. Edge moved that the Board approve the September 11, 2017 as mailed. 
SECOND: Ms. Jackson
VOTE: Unanimous

Law Enforcement Report

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of the September 2017 Law Enforcement Report in the package.
Mr. Belvin said our agents help clear a series of shoplifting cases for the FPD and Sheriff Department.  The agents logged 167.83 hours for store security.
MOTION:  Mr. Lewis moved to approve the September 2017 Law Enforcement Report in the package
SECOND:  Ms. Jackson
VOTE: Unanimous

General Manager’s Report

Mr. Hardin asked for the approval of the September 2017 General Manager’s reports.
Mr. Horne said the State was up 9.12% in August and we were up 10.75%. He said the September sales were up $212,856, Over-the-counter sales were up $207,609 and Mixed Beverage sales were up $5247.  The year-to-date sales were up $487,768. This past weekend was the one-year anniversary of Hurricane Matthew which effected the October 2016 sales. Mr. Horne anticipate being up in sales for October due to being up $167K six days into the month. 
Mr. Horne said he speaks to Cam Stout regularly about the new store and the plans were just submitted to the City.  Mr. Stout is asking for any help from the Board to speed up the process to get the permits.  Mr. Horne anticipate the store opening in January 2018.  

Mr. Horne showed the Board a picture with a visual of how the sign ABC LIQUOR STORE would appear over the new store. He said because we are leasing the space we cannot put Cumberland County on the sign.  

Mr. Horne said RNDC (Republic National Distribution Company) have offered their service for free to produce a planogram diagram that indicates the placement of the liquor on the new store’s shelves in order to maximize sales.  The company provides service to Walmart and we would be the first ABC Board in the east to use the service. 
The Spring Lake project is close to the end as far as the road construction. We have to reinstall the road sign, recode, pave and angle the parking lot, and replace lighting around the building. Mr. Horne said that he plans to purchase two red circle ABC logo signs for $200 for the two sides of the building without any signage.  
The holiday products are arriving in two weeks.

Mr. Hardin asked for a motion to adjourn.

MOTION: Ms. Jackson moved to adjourn

SECOND: Ms. Sinclair

The meeting adjourned at 6:30 PM 

______________________________

Chairperson



